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Senator Brenner

A   R E S O L U T I O N

Honoring the Delaware Area Career Center engineering 

technology and design team on winning the 2023 

SkillsUSA National Championship.

WHEREAS, The members of the Senate of the 135th General Assembly 
of Ohio are pleased to commend the Delaware Area Career Center 
engineering technology and design team as the 2023 SkillsUSA National 
Champion; and

WHEREAS, Unsurpassed in knowledge, composure, and creativity, the 
Delaware Area Career Center engineering technology and design team 
gave a brilliant presentation at the 2023 SkillsUSA National Champion 
to win first place, and its impressive finish signifies tremendous 
accomplishment. These young people devoted countless hours to rigorous 
planning, researching, and designing in order to be in peak mental 
condition, and under the pressures of competition, they rose to the 
occasion with a truly exceptional performance. It is not surprising 
that their victory in the SkillsUSA competition has won them a host of 
admirers, even among their most determined rivals; and

WHEREAS, The members of the Delaware Area Career Center 
engineering technology and design team have amply proven themselves to 
be innovative, articulate, and tenacious. Indeed, they are to be 
commended not only for their grasp of a formidable amount of 
challenging material but also for their poise, confidence, and mental 
agility in order to build a one-sided drawbridge with a working crank 
and pulley. Throughout the competition, team members Will Johnson, 
Josh Robinson, and Lincoln Hennell displayed remarkable insight, 
ingenuity, and resolve. Their thorough preparation was evident at 
every point in the contest, and they merit praise for their triumph in 
the face of stiff opposition. To their credit, their genuine passion 
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for learning and effective problem-solving has set a fine example for 
their peers; and

WHEREAS, SkillsUSA is a partnership of students, teachers, and 
industries working together to create a workforce that exceeds in the 
areas of personal, workplace, and technical abilities grounded in 
academics. Throughout the competition the members of the Delaware Area 
Career Center engineering technology and design team learned the 
valuable lessons of concentration, self-discipline, collaboration, and 
perseverance, and by mastering these, they have made many people very 
proud; therefore be it

RESOLVED, That we, the members of the Senate of the 135th General 
Assembly of Ohio, in adopting this Resolution, honor the Delaware Area 
Career Center engineering technology and design team for tremendous 
attainment and wish its members a bright, rewarding future; and be it 
further

RESOLVED, That the Clerk of the Senate transmit a duly 
authenticated copy of this Resolution to the Delaware Area Career 
Center engineering technology and design team. 
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